
City of York Council Committee Minutes 

MEETING HESLINGTON & FULFORD WARD COMMITTEE 

DATE 11 FEBRUARY 2008 

PRESENT COUNCILLORS ASPDEN AND JAMIESON-BALL 

APOLOGIES CHRIS NEWSOME COMMUNITY PLANNING 
OFFICER  

ATTENDEES MORA SCAIFE, ACTING PRINCIPAL 
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER, CYC 
PAUL EDWARDS COMMUNITY PLANNING 
OFFICER, CYC 
JOHN MEACOCK, PROJECT MANAGER, YORK 
UNIVERSITY 
CLAIR BAILEY, STREET ENVIRONMENT 
OFFICER, CYC 
ALISON SINCLAIR, 

 
6:30-7:00PM WARD SURGERY 

 
Prior to the main meeting a surgery was held with an opportunity to talk to 
ward councillors representatives from the Safer Neighbourhood Police 
team and find out about the Heslington East and Germany Beck 
developments and York’s potential bid for World Heritage Status. 
 

1. WELCOME AND MINUTES OF LAST MEETING  
 
The minutes of the previous ward committee meeting were agreed. 
 

2. WORLD HERITAGE BID  
 
Alison Sinclair presented this item, explaining that there was currently 
ongoing consultation with residents as to whether or not there was support 
for York to make a bid to UNESCO for designation as a World heritage 
Site. A brief discussion to place about what putting a bid together would 
entail and what the benefits might be of attaining this status. 
 

3. POLICE UPDATE  
 
Representatives of the SNT for Heslington & Fulford attended and gave 
feedback actions relating to resident priorities gathered at the previous 
ward committee meeting and to give residents an opportunity to update 
these priorities. 
Current resident priorities were noted as: 
Heslington 
� Burglaries at the University 
� Antisocial behaviour 
� Graffiti 
 



Fulford 
� Antisocial behaviour 
� Speeding 
Graffiti 
 

4. HESLINGTON EAST AND GERMANY BECK DEVELOPMENTS  
 
Heslington East 
Paul Edwards and John Meacock attended for this item. An overview was 
given on the Heslington East Development.  A general discussion took 
place on the development and the following points were noted: 
� The development will add capacity for an additional 5,000 students 
� Concern was expressed for the potential additional number of students 

in private accommodation in communities around the university. 
� On campus accommodation was an important part of the development. 
� Concern was expressed about the pressures of car parking on 

residential streets close to the university.  
� A baseline survey of the level of car parking will be undertaken before 

the development. 
� Concern was expressed that increasing bus fares would further 

concentrate students within the communities nearest to the university 
and the potential impact on those communities including the impact on 
local schools. 

� Comment was made that there were measures that the University could 
take to make on campus accommodation, car parking and social 
spaces attractive and therefore address the concerns regarding the 
impact in these areas. 

 
Germany Beck 
Paul Edwards presented an overview of this development and then 
opened up a general discussion. The following points were noted: 
� A Reserve Matters application has not yet been received.  
� Concerns were expressed about the potential for HMO’s (houses of 

Multiple Occupation) 
 
Traffic Issues 
� A discussion took place about the traffic coming out of Heslington Main 

Street It was suggested that traffic should be encouraged to use the 
link road rather than going back into the village. 

� Concern was expressed about the current Heslington village bus stop 
location. 

� Comment was made that there had been a mixed response regarding 
the proposed bollard system between Heslington and Fulford 

 
 

5. 2008-2009 WARD COMMITTEE BUDGET  
 
A priority schemes list had been published in the Your ward newsletter 
accompanying this meeting. It was explained that this list would be 
implemented subject to legality, feasibility and budget availability. There 
are also a number of reserve schemes which will be brought forward 
should the budget be available. 
 



6. HAVE YOUR SAY!  
 
� Comment was made about the number of cyclists not having lights on 

their bicycle. 
� An issue of Fly tipping on Germany Lane was raised. 
� A suggestion was received for an additional bus shelter at the stop at 

the Bay Horse Public House in Fulford. 
 
Cllr Ceredig Jamieson-Ball, Chair 
[The meeting started at 7.00pm and finished at 9.00pm]. 
 
 
 
 
 


